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	London Borough of Camden

                Property Services Division

2nd Floor

Town Hall Extension

Argyle Street

London

WC1H 8NG

Tel: 020 7974 1600 
Fax: 020 7974 4011  

Email: jaishree.dholakia@camden.gov.uk 


Your Ref: 

Our Ref:   PSD/JD/BR
Dear 
Meeting invitation: Your involvement in the sale of the Town Hall Extension
You may be aware as part of the Council’s Accommodation Strategy a decision was taken in 2011 to sell the Town Hall Extension building on Argyle Street and a number of other public buildings and use the funds to invest in a new administrative building at King’s Cross.  The project will enable us to secure the community benefits negotiated in the King’s Cross development – including two new public swimming pools and sports facilities – as well as a public library, Council contact centre for residents and more energy efficient and cheaper-to-run office accommodation.

This was a carefully balanced decision for us.  The assessment of the repair costs to bring the Extension building, now over 40 years old, up to a working state would have been over £20m, money which the Council simply doesn’t have in this economic climate.  The sale will save £77m of council tax-payers’ money in future maintenance and repair costs. 
Although we have a legal duty to get the best value for this tax-payers’ asset we want to ensure that the sale process is done in an open, transparent way and involve the local community in the preparation of a brief for the site.  We want you to get involved in this process to make sure we get the best deal for you through better quality bids from potential buyers which show due consideration for the impacts on the area and provide potential benefits to the local community in King’s Cross. 

Attached to this email / in this pack is a consultation document which explains in more detail how we want you to give your feedback plus some documents which explain broadly the current planning restrictions on the site. This is just a starting point, we want to hear your comments and thoughts which we will then develop into a brief document to send to all potential buyers spelling out what we expect/want to achieve from the sale.

I know that this is a complex issue and would like to invite you to meet with us to discuss it with us and give you an opportunity to talk through the issues. If you represent a local organisation or community sector group please contact Jaishree Dholakia on 020 7974 1600 or email Jaishree.dholakia@camden.gov.uk to arrange a time which is convenient for you. If you are a local resident there are a number of ways you can get involved - visit https://consultations.wearecamden.org, email Jaishree.dholakia@camden.gov.uk or call 020 7974 1600.  

Yours sincerely 

Cllr Theo Blackwell 

Cabinet member for Finance
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                                                                                                                                        David Tullis MRICS
                                                                                                                                           Head of Property Services 
                                                                                                                                        David Tullis MRICS
                                                                                                                                           Head of Property Services 
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